
公報編號 Journal No.: 756                公布日期 Publication Date: 29-09-2017 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

1/25 
 
 

 

 

香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
19540238 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

The Procter & Gamble Company 
One Procter & Gamble Plaza,  Cincinnati, Ohio 45202,  
United States 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MAYER BROWN JSM 
16TH-19TH FLOORS, PRINCE'S BUILDING, 10 CHATER ROAD, 
CENTRAL, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

3 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

29-10-1953 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

19-09-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
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類別 Class 47 
Candles. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 47 
Common soap, detergents, starch, blue, and other preparations for laundry purposes. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300849024 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

PCCW-HKT DataCom Services Limited 
39/F, PCCW Tower, Taikoo Place,  979 King's Road, Quarry 
Bay,  HONG KONG 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

SO KEUNG YIP & SIN, SOLICITORS & NOTARIES, AGENTS FOR 
TRADE MARKS, PATENTS & DESIGNS 
1009-1012, 10/F, Nan Fung Tower, 173 Des Voeux Road, 
Central, Hong Kong 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 38, 41, 42, 45 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

11-04-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

26-04-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 6 
Transportable buildings of metal; metal building materials; signboards of metal; 
fittings of metal for buildings; frameworks of metal for building; reinforced materials 
of metal for building; non-electric cables of and wires of common metal; common metals 
and their alloys; advertisement columns of metal; pipes and tubes of metal; doors of 
metal; mechanical locks, keys for locks; metal hardware; metal products for use in 
electrical wiring, distribution and reticulation; power skirting, power ducting, 
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junctions and conduits; cable trays and cable ladders; underfloor ducting; goods of 
common metal not included in other classes; parts and fittings of the aforesaid goods; 
all included in Class 6. 
 
類別 Class 16 
Paper and cardboard and goods made from these materials; printed telephone, facsimile, 
electronic mail and web site directories; circulars, magazines, books, diaries and 
leaflets; printed matters; stationery; photographs; material for packaging; cards in 
the form of debit cards, credit cards, charge cards and telephone cards other than 
encoded and magnetic cards; marketing and promotional materials; printed advertisements; 
user manuals; packaging materials; all included in Class 16. 
 
類別 Class 19 
Non-metallic transportable buildings; buildings, not of metal; non-metallic building 
materials; non-luminous and non-mechanical signs, not of metal; non-metallic decorative 
mouldings; non-metallic tiles; non-metallic rigid pipes for buildings; asphalt, pitch 
and bitumen; monuments, not of metal; parts and fittings of the aforesaid goods; all 
included in Class 19. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing; waterproof and water-resistant clothing; footwear; headgear; babies' and 
infants' wear, men's wear, ladies' wear, unisex wear, boys' and girls' wear; rainwear, 
snow suits, wet suits, swimwear, overalls, wristbands, headbands, hoods, bibs, 
bathrobes, dressing gowns, bath sandals and slippers; shower and bathing caps; 
dancewear; beachwear; casual wear; underwear; lingerie, bodices, brassieres, corsets, 
corselets, girdles; nightwear; paper clothing; outerwear; sportswear and clothes for 
performing sports, including clothing for gymnastics, fishing, football, skiing, 
motoring, water skiing and cycling; furs; fashion-wear (clothing); clothing of leather 
and imitation leather; uniforms and liveries, smocks, aprons; fancy-dress; costumes, 
including masquerade costumes; sun visors; skull caps, turbans, fezzes; togas, saris, 
veils; belts and money belts, braces, neckties, neckerchiefs, sashes, scarves, shawls, 
stoles, suspenders, gaiters, gaiter straps, garters, spats, ear muffs, gloves, mittens, 
foot muffs; socks, stockings and hosiery, including tights and panty hose; footwear 
uppers, heel pieces and tips for footwear; studs, spikes and metal fittings for 
footwear, welts for boots and shoes, heels, soles, inner soles, non-slipping devices 
for footwear, shirt fronts; collars, collar protectors, cuffs, ready made linings for 
clothing, pockets; napkins (diapers) of textile; dress shields; accessories for all the 
aforesaid goods; all included in class 25. 
 
類別 Class 28 
Figurines being toys; plush novelty figurines; stuffed toy figurines; board games; 
balls for games; dolls; dolls' beds, clothes, feeding bottles, houses and rooms; doll 
accessories; doll playsets; mah-jong; skateboards; soap bubbles (toys); toy mobiles; 
teddy bears; toy masks; electronic games and amusement apparatus other than those 
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adapted for use with an external display screen or monitor (apparatus for -); home 
video game machines and hand held video game machines, none being for use with 
television receivers; games and playthings; gymnastic and sporting articles and 
apparatus; toys; decorations for Christmas trees; action skill games; action figures 
and accessories therefor; card games; children's multiple activity toys; badminton sets; 
balloons; basketballs; bath toys; baseballs; beach balls; bean bags; bean bag dolls; 
building blocks; bowling balls; bubble making wands and solution sets; chess sets; 
children''s play cosmetics; Christmas stockings; collectable toy figures; crib mobiles; 
crib toys; disc toss toys; electric action toys; equipment sold as a unit for playing 
card games; fishing tackle; golf balls; golf gloves; golf ball markers; hand held unit 
for playing electronic games; hockey pucks; inflatable toys; jigsaw puzzles; jump ropes; 
kites; magic tricks; marbles; manipulative games; mechanical toys; music box toys; 
musical toys; parlor games; party favors in the nature of small toys; party games; 
playing cards; plush toys; puppets; roller skates; rubber balls; soccer balls; spinning 
tops; squeeze toys; stuffed toys; table tennis tables; target games; tennis balls; toy 
action figures; toy bucket and shovel sets; toy vehicles; toy scooters; toy cars; toy 
model hobbycraft kits; toy figures; toy banks; toy trucks; toy watches; wind-up toys; 
toys with spinning tops and spinning discs; paper party favors; paper party hats; paper 
party bags (paper party favors); parts and fittings for all the aforesaid goods; all 
included in Class 28. 
 
類別 Class 35 
Corporate business management services; corporate business management services relating 
to accommodation strategy, space management, relocation management, lease management, 
occupancy cost management for offices, retail shops, residential and industrial 
premises; corporate management consultancy services; business and hotel management and 
administration; marketing and promotion services; publication of publicity materials; 
advertising and promotion services and information services relating thereto; business 
information services; dissemination of advertising materials, updating of advertising 
materials, compilation of advertisements for use as web pages on the Internet; rental 
of advertising space; computer data processing; sales, business, advertising and 
promotional information services; telephone answering (for unavailable subscribers); 
telephone answering (for others); auctioneering provided on the Internet; personnel 
management; provision of sales, business, advertising and promotional information 
through a global computer network; the bringing together, for the benefit of others, of 
a variety of goods, enabling customers to conveniently view and purchase those goods 
from a general merchandise internet web site and a wholesale outlet; retail and 
wholesale of telephones, electronic and telecommunications goods, computer hardware and 
computer software, batteries, battery chargers, apparatus and instruments for recording, 
receiving, transmitting and/or reproducing data, information, pictures, images and/or 
sound, precious metals, jewellery, precious stones, printed matter, stationery and 
magnetic and non magnetically encoded cards, furniture, picture frames, household and 
kitchen utensils, textiles, clothing, footwear, headgear, cars, carpets, rugs, games 
and electronic toys, paints, varnishes and lacquers, personal hygiene products, soaps, 
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perfumery, cosmetics, hair and body lotions, essential oils, cleaning and bleaching 
preparations, candles, pharmaceutical and sanitary preparations, ironmongery and small 
items of metal hardware, cutlery, razors and hand tools, computers, calculating 
machines, electrical, photographic, cinematographic and optical apparatus and 
instruments, spectacles and sun glasses, apparatus for lighting, heating, steam 
generating, cooking, refrigerating, drying, ventilating, water supply and sanitary 
purposes, silverware, horological and chronometric instruments, musical instruments, 
magazine, cards, paper and cardboard products, picture, typewriters and office 
requisites, leather and imitations of leather and goods made from these materials, 
handbags, purses, wallets, leather holders, bags, luggage, umbrellas, mirrors, coat 
hangers, place mats, dressmaker's articles, bed and table covers, playthings and 
sporting articles, foodstuffs and beverages, meat, fish, poultry, preserved, dried and 
cooked fruits and vegetables, jams and fruits sauces, eggs, milk and milk products, 
edible oils and fats, coffee, tea, cocoa, sugar, rice, flour, bread and cakes, 
condiments, fresh fruit and vegetables, beer, mineral water, fruit juices and other 
non- alcoholic drinks, alcoholic beverages, floral products, tobacco, smokers' articles 
and matches; retailing of foods and household utensils; direct mall advertising; hotel 
management services [for others]; ordering services [for others]; provision of business 
information via the Internet; secretarial services; statistical information; 
organisation of exhibitions for commercial or advertising purposes; business services 
relating to compilation and rental of mailing lists; business investigation; business 
administration services for the processing of sales made on the Internet; sales 
promotion by means of issuance and adjustment of trading stamps; referral services and 
personal placement; import-export clearance agencies (import-export agency services); 
agency for newspapers subscriptions; document reproduction; operation of electronic 
calculators, typewriters, telex machines, and related office machines; transcription 
(including stencil-paper writing); provision of business information by means of 
reception, information and guidance for building visitors; rental and leasing of 
typewriters, copy machines and word processors; employment information; rental and 
leasing of vending machines; business management of sporting facilities (for others); 
customer relationship management; business management services relating to electronic 
commerce; consultancy, information, management and advisory services relating to all 
the aforesaid services; marketing of vacant premises; all included in Class 35. 
 
類別 Class 36 
Real estate affairs; arrangement of leases and tenancy; renting and leasing of real 
estate; real estate appraisal; real estate valuation, real estate financing, real 
estate investment; real estate brokerage services; real estate agency services; 
management of real estate relating to land, roads, bridges, power stations, office 
buildings, buildings and constructions and infrastructures; housing agency services; 
actuarial services; real estate management and consultancy services; rent collection; 
lease and/or tenancy management; rental of offices (real estate); rental of apartments 
and flats; real estate evaluation; accommodation letting, rental and leasing agency; 
accommodation management services; financial evaluation of real estate; provision of 
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financial information via the Internet; safety deposit and issuing of travel vouchers 
services; capital investments; financial evaluation [insurance, banking, real estate]; 
financial and asset management services; insurance and financial services; financial 
services provided by telecommunication means; financial consultancy and advisory 
services; home banking; banking services provided on-line from a computer databases or 
the Internet; securities brokerage services, stock exchange quotation services; stocks 
and bonds brokerage, financial analysis, provision of financial information; credit 
card services, debit card services, charge card services and cheque guarantee services; 
banking, savings account and investment services; financial management services; 
financial clearing services; credit verification via global computer information 
network; electronic credit risk management services; electronic purchase payment and 
electronic bill payment services; financial accounts debiting and crediting services; 
electronic banking services; issuance of stored value cards, charge cards and debit 
cards; telephone credit cards services; information services relating to finance and 
insurance, provided online from a computer database or Internet; agency for collection 
of gas and electricity fees; antique appraisal; art appraisal; jewelry appraisal; used 
car appraisal; tax information supply; charitable fund raising; rental of paper money 
and coin counting or processing machines; rental of cash dispensers or automated-teller 
machines; rental and/or leasing of safes; consultancy, information and advisory 
services relating to the aforesaid services; all included in Class 36. 
 
類別 Class 37 
Information services relating to repair or installation, provided online from a 
computer database or the Internet; construction of buildings; civil engineering; 
supervision of construction of buildings; building repair, maintenance and installation 
services; property development; furniture installation, maintenance and restoration; 
painting, installing, cleaning, maintaining and repairing of machinery, plants and 
signs; lift installation and repair; rental of construction equipment; repair, 
installation and maintenance of electronic, computer and telecommunication instruments 
and apparatus; installation and repair of computer hardware; telephone installation and 
repair; office machines and equipment installation, maintenance and repair; underwater 
construction and repair; rental and leasing of mineworking machines and instruments; 
rental and leasing of gasoline station equipment (not for repair and maintenance of 
automobiles); consultancy, information and advisory services relating to the aforesaid 
services; all included in Class 37. 
 
類別 Class 39 
Transport services in the nature of logistic management relating to transport; car 
rental services; car parking services; yacht and/or boat trips; travel agency services; 
travel reservation and information services; travel ticket agency services; arranging 
travel and information therefor, all provided on-line from a computer database or the 
Internet; provision of information relating to travel and tourism through the Internet 
or through telecommunication networks; transport of goods and passengers; packaging and 
storage of goods; providing road and traffic information, chauffeur services; loading 
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and unloading of cargo; freight brokerage; removal services; brokerage for rental, 
leasing, selling, purchasing and/or chartering of ships and/or boats; salvage and 
refloating of ships and/or boats; piloting; gas distribution and supply; electricity 
distribution and supply; heat distribution and supply; water distribution and supply; 
mooring facility services; rental of warehouses; providing flying areas; providing toll 
road; rental and/or leasing of wheel chairs; management of parking spaces operations; 
rental and/or leasing of airplanes; rental and/or leasing of containers; rental and/or 
leasing of bicycles; rental and/or leasing of cars; rental and/or leasing of ships 
and/or boats; rental and/or leasing of man-powered vehicles; rental and/or leasing of 
mechanical parking systems; rental and/or leasing of pallets; rental and/or leasing of 
packaging or wrapping machines; rental and/or leasing of refrigerator-freezer; rental 
and/or leasing of refrigerator; collection of domestic waste and trash; collection of 
industrial waste and trash; information, advisory and consultancy services relating to 
all the aforesaid services; all included in Class 39. 
 
類別 Class 40 
Treatment of materials relating to electronic goods and telecommunication apparatus; 
processing and treatment of raw materials; processing and treatment of natural 
resources; treatment of construction materials; digital photograph editing and printing 
services (digital image manipulation); custom manufacture of computers for others; 
custom manufacture of motherboards and other printed electrical circuit boards; 
processing of cinematographic films; photographic film development; processing of 
photographic film; photographic printing; pattern printing on T-shirts; information 
services relating to treatment of materials, provided online from a computer database 
or the Internet; offset printing; photogravure printing; screen printing; lithograhic 
printing; typographic (anastatic) printing; destruction of domestic waste and trash; 
destruction of industrial waste and trash; rental and leasing of knitting machines; 
rental and leasing of typographic (anastatic) printing machines; rental and leasing of 
air-conditioners; information, advisory and consultancy services relating to all the 
aforesaid services; all included in class 40. 
 
類別 Class 43 
Accommodation and catering services; provision of accommodation by way of housing, 
hotels and rooms (other than the letting of apartments or houses); hotels, motels, 
boarding houses, holiday camps services, provision of lodgings and rooms; child care 
services, day nurseries and creche facilities; dining and restaurant services; bar 
services; cocktail lounge services; wine bar services; restaurants, cafeterias, cafes, 
snack bars, sandwich bars, canteen, coffee bars, coffee shops and tea rooms services; 
reservation services for booking accommodation and meals; provision of conference 
facilities; providing facilities for hosting of exhibitions; provision of exhibition 
facilities; provision of facilities for shows and performances; accommodation services 
for travellers, tourists, meetings and functions; business catering services; club 
services for the provision of food and drinks; food and drink catering; hotel catering 
services; innkeeping [bar, restaurants and accommodation]; providing facilities 
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[accommodation] for conducting conventions; providing facilities [accommodation] for 
fairs; provision of information relating to the preparation of food and drink; tourists 
homes; catering services; banqueting services; hotel lounge services; provision of food 
and beverages services, preparation of food and drink, self-service and/or fast food 
restaurant services; take-away food services; provision of food and drink for dine-in, 
take-away and delivery; takeaway counters; providing information relating to 
preparation of foods and beverages and catering services on-line from a computer 
database or via the Internet or extranets; providing information relating to 
restaurants and bars services on-line from a computer database or via the Internet or 
extranets; hotel and restaurant services; providing of lodgings and rooms for temporary 
accommodation; reservation services for hotels and restaurants; bar and cocktail lounge 
services; ice-cream parlour services; arranging and conducting of banquets; consultancy, 
information and advisory services relating to the aforesaid services; all included in 
Class 43. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Voice mail system; telephone dialling apparatus by vocal synthesizer; answering machine; 
telephone answering apparatus; automatic answering apparatus for communications 
apparatus; computer programs; computer software supplied on the Internet; on-line 
electronic publications (downloadable from the Internet or a computer network or a 
computer database); computers, computer hardware and software, computer peripherals; 
scientific, surveying, electric, photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
measuring, signalling, checking (supervision) and teaching apparatus and instruments; 
apparatus and instruments for recording, receiving, transmitting and/or reproducing 
data, information, pictures, images, and/or sound; telephones, pagers, mobile phones, 
facsimile machines; apparatus and instruments for displaying and/or printing out data, 
information, pictures and/or images; magnetic data carriers, recording discs; automatic 
vending machines and mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus; video tapes, audio 
cassettes, compact discs, floppy discs, CD ROMS and DVD ROMS; data processing equipment; 
computer software for browsing and/or searching of data, or enabling browsing and/or 
searching on a computer network or the Internet; cards, wires, discs and semiconductor 
devices carrying computer programs; telecommunications apparatus, instruments, networks 
and circuitry; cables, cable installations, optical fibres, optical communication 
apparatus and circuitry, all for telecommunication purposes; electronic and computer 
apparatus and instruments for debiting and/or crediting financial accounts and/or for 
paying for goods or services; machine-readable debit and/or credit and/or charge cards; 
electronic and computer apparatus, instruments and software for communicating with 
computer networks and the world-wide web; computer software for connecting computer 
network users to design pages and sites on the world wide web; computer hardware and 
software for database management; computer hardware and software for decompressing 
digital media; television, radio, video and audio apparatus, equipment and devices; 
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digital music (downloadable) provided from the Internet and computer networks; MP3 
(moving picture experts group-1 audio layer 3) players; computer software for event 
scheduling and for managing, viewing and editing address books and personal and 
professional contact information; apparatus for coding and decoding signals; set top 
box; remote control; mouse pads; integrated circuits; data storage programs; servers; 
and parts and fittings for all the aforesaid goods; all included in Class 9. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Telecommunication services; provision of telecommunication access and links to computer 
database and to the Internet; electronic communication services; interactive 
telecommunications services; telecommunication of information (web pages), computer 
programs and data; providing telecommunications connections to the Internet or data 
bases; telecommunication gateway services; computer network communication services; 
provision of telecommunication access to world-wide web facilities and structures; 
communication by computer terminals, communication by fibre optic networks, computer 
aided transmission of messages and images, facsimile transmission, message sending, 
paging services, rental of modems, data communication services by electronic means; 
telephone services, telegraph services, telex services; telegraphic-wire services; wire 
services; satellite communication services; electronic mail service; rental of 
telecommunication equipment; electronic message sending, receiving and forwarding 
services; collection (data transmission), transmission and delivery of data by 
electronic means; collection (data transmission), transmission and delivery of mail 
messages, still picture and/or moving picture information such as characters, messages, 
music and images, telegrams, information and data by mechanical, electronic, telephone, 
telex, cable, computer and satellite means; electronic messaging, conferencing and 
order-transmission services; radio and television communication services; communication 
services between computers; communication by electronic bulletin board that enables 
users to perform a real-time interactive talk between a computer terminal and an 
electronic bulletin board containing still picture and moving picture information and 
voice information such as characters; provision of telecommunication access to signal 
coding and decoding apparatus; television broadcasting services; broadcasting and 
transmission of radio and television programmes; cable television broadcasting; music 
broadcasting; transmission of music, films, interactive programmes, videos, electronic 
computer games; preparation of reports in relation to the foregoing services; provision 
of telecommunication facilities for interactive discussion and conversation; 
telecommunication services provided by means of pre-paid telephone cards; telephone 
services relating to credit card authorization; providing access to digital music web 
sites on the Internet; providing telecommunication access to MP3 (Moving Picture 
Experts Group-1 audio layer 3) web sites on the Internet; delivery of digital music by 
telecommunications; operating chat rooms;  computerized consultation of telephone 
directories; transmission of information relating to on-line shopping and general 
retail services; video-on-demand transmission services; news services for communication 
media (news agency services); leasing access time to a computer database; providing 
access to computer database on the global computer network for searching and retrieving 
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information, data, web sites and resources available on computer networks; providing 
user access to a computer database containing electronic publications and data via 
computer networks for processing and/or displaying purposes; providing user access to 
remote computers containing electronic publications, bulletin boards, database and 
information accessible via computer; consultancy, information and advisory services in 
relation to the aforesaid services; all included in Class 38. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Publication of texts, books and journals (others than publicity texts); publication of 
diagrams, images and photographs; education, training and instruction services relating 
to telecommunications, computers, computer programs, web site design, e-commerce, 
business management and advertising; design of educational courses, examinations and 
qualifications; consultancy services relating to the designing of training courses; 
entertainment provided via electronic and digital interactive media; electronic games 
services provided by means of the Internet; provision of information relating to 
education, training, entertainment, recreation, sporting, social and cultural 
activities; providing on-line electronic publications (not downloadable); arranging, 
organizing, hosting and conducting singing competitions; arranging, organizing, hosting 
and conducting concerts; arranging, organizing, hosting and conducting events and 
competitions for education or entertainment purposes; entertainment ticket agency 
services; information relating to entertainment or education, provided online from a 
computer database or the Internet; providing digital music (not downloadable) from the 
Internet; providing digital music (not downloadable) from MP3 (Moving Picture Experts 
Group-1 audio layer 3) Internet web sites; entertainment and education services 
relating to planning, production and distribution of sound, images, digital music, 
movies, live or recorded audio, visual or audiovisual material for broadcasting on 
terrestrial cable, satellite channels, the Internet, wireless or wire-link systems and 
other means of communications; music entertainment services; rental of sound recordings; 
provision of club recreation, sporting and gymnasium facilities; band performances; 
club entertainment, discotheque, fashion show and night club services; club services 
relating to entertainment, education and cultural services; organizing of sporting and 
cultural services; arranging, conducting and provision of conferences, conventions, 
congresses, seminars and training workshops; organizing and conducting exhibitions, 
fashion shows, educational shows and cultural shows and performances; art exhibition 
and gallery services; gallery services relating to fine arts leasing; education 
services; training services in relation to occupation health and safety, environmental 
conservation; provision of cigar classes, wine tasting classes; entertainment services; 
providing education information about research materials and agency thereof; arranging, 
organizing, planning and management of seminars; animal training; exhibiting plants; 
exhibition of gardens; exhibition of caves; exhibiting animals; direction in producing 
broadcasting programs; instructional services relating to operation of machines and 
equipment, including audiovisual equipment, which is used for the production of 
broadcasting programs; providing audio and visual studios; providing sports facilities; 
providing facilities for movies, shows, plays, music or educational training; 
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entertainment booking agencies; rental and leasing of movie projectors & accessories; 
rental and leasing of motion pictures (cine-films); rental and leasing of toys; rental 
and leasing of musical instruments; rental and leasing of skiing equipment; rental and 
leasing of skin diving equipment; rental and leasing of television sets; lending 
libraries; rental and leasing of radio sets; rental of records and pre-recorded 
magnetic tapes; rental of pre-recorded video tapes; rental and leasing of photographic 
negative; rental and leasing of photographic positives; rental and leasing of machines 
and instruments for use in amusement parks and pleasure grounds; rental and leasing of 
game machines; lending of game equipment; lending of arcade game equipment; lending of 
pictures; photography; rental and leasing of cameras; rental and leasing of fishing 
machines and implements; translation; interpretation; consultancy, information and 
advisory services relating to the aforesaid services; all included in class 41. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Computer service relating to creating indexes of information, sites and resources on 
computer networks; computer programming; computer integration services; design, drawing 
and commissioned writing, all for the compilation of web pages on the Internet; 
creating and maintaining web sites; hosting web sites of others; installation, 
maintenance and repair of computer software; updating of computer software, computer 
services relating to recovery of computer data, computer software design; consultancy 
in the field of computer hardware, computer software, information technology and the 
Internet; design and engineering design services relating to telecommunications systems 
and apparatus; testing of computing, telecommunication, electrical and electronic 
apparatus and instruments; computer systems analysis; computer database development; 
rental and leasing of computers, computer apparatus, computer software and computer 
data; computer services relating to home shopping services provided from the Internet; 
computer and electronic signal coding and decoding; operating search engines; 
meteorological information; architecture; surveying; geological survey, research and 
prospecting; testing, screening and research of pharmaceutical, cosmetics and foods; 
research for building construction and city planning; testing and research for 
prevention of pollution; electrical testing and research; civil engineering testing and 
research; testing, inspection and research for agriculture, livestock breeding and 
marine product industries; rental and leasing of measuring apparatus and instruments; 
rental and leasing of fixing equipment; rental and leasing of ultrasonic diagnostic 
equipment; rental and leasing of physical or chemical apparatus and instruments; 
consultancy and advisory services relating to energy conservation; energy auditing; 
environmental design services; environmental conservation and management; material 
testing and evaluation relating to occupational health and safety; architectural and 
design services; interior designs of buildings, offices and apartments; consultancy, 
information and advisory services relating to the aforesaid services; all included in 
Class 42. 
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類別 Class 45 
Guard and security services; personal safety services; uniform leasing services; rental 
of apparel; computerized communication network security services; providing security 
information in the fields of Internet, world wide web and computerized communication 
network security and in the fields of the secure transmission of data and information; 
security consulting services in the fields of Internet, world wide web and computerized 
communication network security services, information security services, and in the 
fields of secure data and information transmission services; personal and social 
services rendered by others to meet the needs of individuals; security services for the 
protection of property and individuals; providing protection services through electric 
central stations for intruders, burglar and fire protection systems; intruder and 
burglar alarms monitoring services, fire and flood detecting device and alarm 
monitoring services; house keeping and maid services; licensing of digital data, still 
images, moving images, audio and text; creation, compilation and maintenance of a 
register of domain names; babysitting services; consultancy, information and advisory 
services relating to the aforesaid services; all included in Class 45. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300961155AA 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

CHINA TRADE INVESTMENT LIMITED 
ROOM 602, 6th FLOOR, CATIC BUILDING, 44 TSUN YIP STREET, 
KWUN TONG, KOWLOON, HONG KONG 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

WENPING & CO. 
1701 Tung Wai Commercial Building, 111 Gloucester Road, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

14 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

25-09-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

22-09-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Optical goods; glasses and constitutive parts thereof; sunglasses; goggles for sport; 
spectacle cases; spectacle frames; contact lenses; binoculars. 
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紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 14 
Jewellery; precious stones; pearls (jewellery); precious metal and alloys thereof (not 
for dental purposes); bracelets, rings, earrings, brooches, chains, necklaces, medals, 
medallions, charms, ornaments, pins, tie pins, tie clips, cuff links; jewellery cases; 
boxes of precious metal; key rings; clocks, watches and chronometrical instruments; 
watch bands, watch chains, watch cases; dials (clock and watch making); watch springs, 
watch glasses; cases for watches and clocks. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300972973 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

The applicant claims the colour magenta as an element of 
the trade mark. 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Deutsche Telekom AG 
Friedrich-Ebert-Allee 140, D-53113, Bonn, Germany 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

HOGAN LOVELLS 
11TH FLOOR, ONE PACIFIC PLACE, 88 QUEENSWAY, HONG KONG. 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

15-10-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

20-09-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 16 
Printed matter; photographs; office requisites (except furniture); instructional and 
teaching material (except apparatus). 
 
類別 Class 35 
Advertising; business management; business administration; gathering, systematisation, 
compilation and economic analysis of data and information in computer data bases; 
retail services (also via internet and other communication networks) with respect to 
scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and 
instruments; apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, 
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accumulating, regulating or controlling electricity; apparatus for recording, 
transmission, processing and reproduction of sound, images or data; magnetic data 
carriers, automatic vending machines and mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus; 
calculating machines, data processing equipment and computers; recorded and unrecorded 
data carriers; computer programs (saved); electronically recorded data (downloadable); 
electronic publications (downloadable); printed matter; photographs; office requisites 
(except furniture); instructional and teaching material (except apparatus). 
 
類別 Class 36 
Insurance; financial affairs; monetary affairs; real estate affairs. 
 
類別 Class 37 
Building construction; installation services; repair and maintenance of computer and 
telecommunications equipment. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Telecommunications; news agencies; rental of telecommunications equipment; information 
on telecommunications. 
 
類別 Class 41 
Education; providing of training; entertainment; organisation of sporting and cultural 
events; publication of books, periodicals and other printed matter including in 
electronic format, including on the Internet (other than for advertising purposes). 
 
類別 Class 42 
Scientific and technological services and research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services; design and development of computer hardware, 
computer software and data bases: maintenance of software; technical consultancy; 
electronic data storage services; rental of data processing equipment; website design 
for others. 
 
類別 Class 45 
Licensing of industrial property rights. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and 
instruments; apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, 
accumulating, regulating or controlling electricity; apparatus for recording, 
transmission, processing and reproduction of sound, images or data; magnetic data 
carriers, automatic vending machines and mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus; 
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calculating machines, data processing equipment and computers; recorded and unrecorded 
data carriers (as far as included in class 9); computer programs (saved); 
electronically recorded data (downloadable); electronic publications (downloadable). 
 
 

 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300974926 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Hermès International 
24 rue du Faubourg Saint Honoré 75008 PARIS  FRANCE 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Deacons 
5TH FLOOR, ALEXANDRA HOUSE, 18 CHATER ROAD, CENTRAL, HONG 
KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

14, 18, 21, 24, 25, 34 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

17-10-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

21-09-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 16 
Office requisites (except furniture), albums, paper, cardboard and goods made of these 
materials, namely boxes, bags and pouches, wrapping paper, stationery, money clips, 
chequebook cases, embroidery designs, printed matter, printer's types, photographs, 
instructional and teaching material (except apparatus). 
 
類別 Class 26 
Belt buckles in precious metals. 
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類別 Class 28 
Games, toys, playing cards, playing card cases, board games, mats for games, counters 
for games, cups for dice, jigsaw puzzles, parlour games, balls for games, play balloons, 
golf gloves. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 14 
Jewellery, jewellery products namely necklaces, bracelets, rings, earrings, pendants, 
brooches, badges, cufflinks, charms, medals, medallions, tie pins, precious stones, 
boxes made of precious metals, cases for jewellery made of precious metals, horological 
and chronometric instruments, watches and their component parts, watch bands, watch 
clasps. 
 
類別 Class 18 
Leather and imitations of leather, and goods made of these materials (excluding cases 
adapted to the products for which they are intended, gloves and belts), handbags, 
travelling bags, rucksacks, beach bags, shopping bags, garment bags for travel, pocket 
wallets, purses in leather, card cases, briefcases, key cases in leather, trunks, 
suitcases, toilet travel cases, vanity cases, toilet and vanity cases of textile, 
saddlery. 
 
類別 Class 21 
Tableware, other than knives, forks and spoons, table plates, dishes, goblets, metal 
goblets, egg cups, tea cups, coffee cups, breakfast cups, saucers, bowls, carafes, 
salad bowls, candlesticks, vases, powder compacts, all these products in precious 
metals; pin trays in leather; boxes made of textile being containers for domestic use; 
pin trays made of textile. 
 
類別 Class 24 
Silk fabrics, woven or knitted products, non-woven fabrics, fabrics for clothing, bed 
and table covers, travelling rugs, curtains, blinds made of textile, household linen, 
table runners, bed covers, bed linen, sheets, bath linen (except clothing), bath sheets, 
face towels, washing mitts, guest towels, table linen not of paper, table napkins made 
of textile, place mats not made of paper, handkerchiefs of textile, labels made of 
textile (cloth), traced cloths for embroidery. 
 
類別 Class 25 
Clothing for men,  women and children, boots, shoes and slippers, hats, caps, gloves, 
mittens, ties, belts, scarves, sashes, stockings, socks, tights and suspenders. 
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類別 Class 34 
Cigar and cigarette boxes not of precious metal, cigar cutters, tobacco jars not of 
precious metal, snuff boxes not of precious metal, smoker's articles not of precious 
metal, matches, ashtrays for smokers not of precious metal. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301074069 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Deutsche Bahn AG 
Potsdamer Platz 2, 10785 Berlin, GERMANY 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Bird & Bird 
4/F THREE PACIFIC PLACE, 1 QUEEN'S ROAD EAST, HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

39 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

17-03-2008 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

20-09-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 16 
Packaging material made of paper and cardboard; plastic material for packaging not 
included in other classes, namely covers, bags, pockets; printed matter, namely 
pamphlets, magazines, leaflets, posters, newspapers, post cards, identity cards; 
photographs; office articles, namely stamps, stamping ink, stamping ink pads, paper 
knives, letter trays, document files, desk pads, punches, folders, office and paper 
clips, stickers, including self-adhesive stickers 
 
類別 Class 20 
Containers, cases, loading pallets and transport pallets made of wood and plastic; 
signboards made of wood and plastic; packaging containers made of wood and plastic 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
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類別 Class 39 
Transport, namely transport of persons and goods by motor vehicles, trains, ships and 
aircrafts; loading and unloading of ships, motor vehicles, railway carriages and 
airplanes; guarded transport of valuables; services of an  agency in the transport 
sector, namely arranging transport services by third parties as an agency; packaging of 
goods, especially repackaging and processing of goods for sale and forwarding; storage 
of goods 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
301581886 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

John Michael Cooper 
Shutters, Long Furlong, Clapham, West Sussex, BN13 3UT, 
UNITED KINGDOM 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Deacons 
5th Floor Alexandra House, Central HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

12 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

09-04-2010 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

27-06-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 12 
bicycle racks for cars 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 12 
Bicycles; parts and fittings for bicycles; not including tyres and inner tubes. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
302621925 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

WORLDLINE 
IMMEUBLE RIVER OUEST, 80 QUAI VOLTAIRE, 95870 BEZONS, 
FRANCE 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

WENPING & CO. 
1701 Tung Wai Commercial Building, 111 Gloucester Road, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 35, 36, 38, 42 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

29-05-2013 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

28-04-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 36 
Electronic payment and electronic financial transaction services; on-line payment 
services; financial services; services of processing and financial management of 
payments made by credit card, payment card, and checks; credit card services; financial 
management of payment operations like debits, credits and cancellations; consultancy 
regarding the above mentioned services; all the aforesaid relating to cross-border 
payment services other than payment gateway services for credit cards, debit cards and 
mobile devices 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Apparatus, media for the production and reproduction, recording, storing, manipulation, 
transmission and processing of sounds, images, information and of data of all kinds; 
data processing equipment; data transmission systems; computers; softwares; computer 
peripherals; sets of printed circuits; softwares for mobile phones; softwares for the 
security of the financial transactions; payment terminals. 
 
類別 Class 35 
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Business consultancy services for management, administrative, commercial, 
organizational matters, in particular in the fields of information technologies, 
telecommunications, financial and payment transactions; databases acquisition (data 
collection), processing, compilation and archiving; computer file management; 
outsourcing services (business assistance) relating to the processing of documents and 
databases for a company, namely compilation of data in a central file, input and 
processing of data, information, images, documents, updating databases and image banks. 
 
類別 Class 36 
Electronic payment and electronic financial transaction services; on-line payment 
services; financial services; services of processing and financial management of 
payments made by credit card, payment card, and checks; credit card services; financial 
management of payment operations like debits, credits and cancellations; consultancy 
regarding the above mentioned services; none of the aforesaid relating to cross-border 
payment services other than payment gateway services for credit card, debit cards and 
mobile devices. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Telecommunication services, communication via computer terminals, in particular via 
Internet type networks; providing telecommunication access to online services; computer 
aided transmission of message; Providing telecommunication access for the computerized 
management of systems for data transmission and telecommunications systems for 
processing data; management of the operations of networks for transmission of data; 
rental services of time access to a computing data base; management of the operations 
of rental of access time to a computer server; providing secure access to computer 
networks, servers and to the Internet; telecommunication for remote secure payment and 
transactions; Providing of telecommunication access for the computerized management of 
secure remote payment and transaction systems; electronic transmission of data and 
information regarding transactions made by electronic commerce. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Design and development of computer and computer peripheral devices; design, development 
and maintenance of software; rental of computer, computer peripheral devices and 
software; computer programming, software programming; computer and network systems 
integration; all the above cited services are provided in the fields of information 
technologies, telecommunication, payment transaction and cloud computing; management of 
the operations of computer servers; hosting of computer servers services provided by an 
outsource service provider; programming of software for secured financial transaction; 
consulting and information services regarding the above cited services; technological 
advisory services relating to computer programs; providing temporary use of software; 
providing temporary use of online non-downloadable software. 
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[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
303247803 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Edwards Lifesciences Corporation 
One Edwards Way, Irvine, CA 92614, UNITED STATES 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

MARKS & CLERK 
Level 9, Cyberport 1, 100 Cyberport Road, Pok Fu Lam, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

10 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

23-12-2014 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

09-08-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 10 
Medical instruments for use in non-invasive blood pressure monitoring except for: 
Medical instruments for use in non-invasive blood pressure monitoring, namely finger 
cuff sensor assemblies. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 10 
Medical instruments for use in non-invasive blood pressure monitoring, namely finger 
cuff sensor assemblies. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
303857095 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 PYRONIX LIMITED 
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地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

PYRONIX HOUSE, BRAITHWELL WAY, HELLABY, ROTHERHAM, S66 
8QY, UNITED KINGDOM 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

WENPING & CO. 
1701 Tung Wai Commercial Building, 111 Gloucester Road, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9, 11, 38, 42, 45 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

02-08-2016 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

09-05-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 11 
apparatus for water supply and sanitary purposes; control devices for water supply and 
sanitary installations; parts and fittings for the aforesaid goods. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Electronic monitoring and detection apparatus and instruments; electronic apparatus and 
instruments for detecting body heat, movement and/or light; infra-red light detection 
apparatus and instruments; passive infra-red receiver motion detection devices; 
intruder alarms and detection devices; fire alarm apparatus; smoke detectors; carbon 
monoxide detectors; panic attack alarm apparatus; control panels for intrusion 
detection apparatus; infra-red receiver motion detection devices; wireless intruder 
alarms and detection devices; wireless control panels for intrusion detection apparatus; 
communications apparatus and installations; monitoring apparatus and installations; 
fire and environmental monitoring systems; closed circuit television systems; radio 
transmission apparatus; apparatus and installations for receiving and/or transmitting 
alarms and/or communications; social alarm equipment; networked monitoring systems; 
telephones; telephone handsets; telephone equipment; care management systems comprising 
of tele-health devices and apparatus and equipment for monitoring tele-health devices 
and apparatus; personal alarm devices; fall detectors; panic buttons; tele-health 
devices, apparatus, installations and systems; impact sensors; sensors; personal alarm 
radio triggers; control panels; detectors; emergency call buttons, call assistance 
buttons; sounders; electronic door control apparatus and installations; remote 
indicators; control devices; digital diallers; pressure sensing mats; carbon monoxide 
detectors; pull cord switches; temperature sensors; video communication equipment; tone 
pads (ring tone controlling devices); speech trigger devices; handsets; cordless 
communication equipment; digital door entry management systems; electronic control 
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systems and apparatus; apparatus and systems for receiving communications; apparatus 
and systems for transmitting communications; call handling systems; display units; 
speech communication systems; data communication systems; apparatus for initiating, 
generating and transmitting calls for assistance, alarm calls and emergency calls; 
electronic apparatus and instruments for recording, transmitting and playback of tones, 
speech and images; wireless telephones; message display screens; audio receivers; 
transmitters; central control units; central consoles; signalling stations; indicator 
switches; system wiring cables; terminals for signalling and speech communication; 
pagers; mobile alarms; emergency call buttons; hand triggers for activating personal 
alarms; hand held radio triggers and pagers; electric control apparatus, systems, 
devices and installations; programmable control apparatus; remote control apparatus; 
remote control apparatus for use with heating, lighting, steam generating, drying, 
ventilating, air conditioning, water supply, security and safety apparatus; temperature 
controllers; temperature controlling apparatus; thermostats; energy control devices; 
thermostat control apparatus; thermal sensors for use in thermostats; thermal controls; 
boiler control apparatus; communications controllers; multiple control signal 
transmission units; network controlling apparatus; communication interface units; 
wireless communication apparatus; communication networks; security control apparatus; 
electronic and automatic access security apparatus; security video cameras and 
television monitors; meters; meters for measuring and monitoring energy; smart meters, 
namely meters for testing, displaying and reporting on-going energy usage; electrical 
meters; gas-flow meters; visual display units; apparatus, equipment and instruments for 
measuring the efficiency, performance and consumption of gas boilers; mobile 
communication terminals; mobile data communications apparatus; data transmitting 
apparatus; computer hardware; computer firmware; computer software; downloadable 
applications (computer software) for mobile telephones, handheld electronic devices, 
tablet computers, computers, personal digital assistants, electronic organisers and 
electronic notepads; downloadable electronic publications; apparatus and instruments 
for the storage of information, including data, and/or sound and/or images; apparatus 
and instruments for the retrieval of information, including data, and/or sound and/or 
images; apparatus and instruments for the transmission of information, including data, 
and/or sound and/or images; sound, video and data recordings; audio and video players; 
apparatus and instruments for conducting measurements relating to healthcare; 
electronic telehealthcare monitors for the collection of information and data; 
apparatus and instrument for use in conjunction with telehealthcare monitors for the 
delivery of information and data; electronic devices, including telephones and 
computers for the collection and transfer for information and data relating to the 
healthcare of individuals; electronic devices for use in obtaining relevant information 
for determining the healthcare needs of individuals; electronic tags; electronic tags 
for goods; electronic tags for inventory control purposes; electronic tags for security 
control purposes; electronic security tags; encoded identification tags; encoded 
identification strips; parts and fittings for all the aforesaid goods. 
 
 



公報編號 Journal No.: 756                公布日期 Publication Date: 29-09-2017 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

24/25 
 
 

類別 Class 11 
Apparatus for heating, lighting, steam generating, drying, ventilating and air 
conditioning purposes; central heating apparatus and installations; boilers; boilers 
being parts of central heating installations; control devices for heating, lighting, 
steam generating, drying, ventilating and air conditioning installations; apparatus for 
controlling temperature in heating installations, namely valves, thermostats; parts and 
fittings for the aforesaid goods. 
 
類別 Class 38 
Message sending via a website; providing access to web pages; electronic transmission 
of data and documents via the Internet or other databases; delivery of data and 
messages by electronic transmission; electronic message sending, receiving and 
forwarding; wireless transmission of data and information; providing access to an 
interactive user interface; providing access to an online interface; providing access 
to an online interface for controlling heating, water supply, lighting, sanitation, air 
conditioning, ventilation, security and safety apparatus; information, advisory and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; communications by means of 
mobile telephones, global computer networks, the internet and wireless transmission 
that connect to apparatus for heating, water supply, lighting, sanitation, air 
conditioning, ventilation, security and safety; information, advice and consultancy in 
relation to the aforesaid services. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Advisory services relating to the use of energy, energy efficiency and energy-saving; 
professional consultancy relating to the conservation of energy; preparation of 
technical reports; recording and reporting data relating to energy consumption in 
buildings and domestic homes; providing online reports relating to energy consumption 
in buildings and domestic homes; information, advice and consultancy in relation to the 
aforesaid services. 
 
類別 Class 45 
Monitoring of alarm systems; monitoring of security systems; monitoring of surveillance 
systems; monitoring services for fire alarms; emergency call monitoring services and 
call assistance services; information, advice and consultancy in relation to the 
aforesaid services. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
303954231 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 
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[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

BOSTON SCIENTIFIC SCIMED, INC. 
ONE SCIMED PLACE, MAPLE GROVE, MINNESOTA 55311, UNITED 
STATES 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

China Patent Agent (H.K.) Ltd. 
22/F, Great Eagle Centre, 23 Harbour Road, Wanchai, HONG 
KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

10 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

07-11-2016 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

16-05-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 10 
Medical devices, namely, intravascular implants in the nature of absorbable scaffolds 
comprised of artificial materials for treating coronary artery disease, not for use in 
cardiac surgery. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 10 
Medical devices, namely, intravascular implants in the nature of absorbable scaffolds 
comprised of artificial materials for treating coronary artery disease, for use in 
cardiac surgery. 
 
 

 


